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U.S.	Equities:	More	Straight	Talk	about	the	Curve
November	20,	2017

0	Views

Is	a	flattening	yield	curve	tightly	linked	to	a	subsequent	decline	in	equity	prices?
A	closer	look	at	historical	data	offers	a	surprising	answer.	

[This	Market	View	is	adapted,	in	part,	from	a	forthcoming	whitepaper.	This	is	the	second	of	two
parts.]

In	part	one	of 	this	special	two-part	Market	View,	we	noted	investor	concerns	about	the	ongoing
flattening	of	the	yield	curve.	That’s	because	a	f lat	two-year–10-year	U.S.	Treasury	yield	curve
suggests	an	expectation	of 	falling	short-term	interest	rates—or	an	extended	period	of 	very	low
short-term	rates--corresponding	to	presumptions	of 	a	weak	U.S.	economy	and	disappointing
corporate	earnings.	In	turn,	those	developments	would	have	negative	implications	for	U.S.	equity
prices.

To	address	those	concerns,	we	turned	to	Giulio	Martini,	Lord	Abbett	Partner	and	Director	of
Strategic	Asset	Allocation.	In	last	week’s	edition,	Martini	detailed	some	common	misunderstandings
about	the	yield	curve	and	how	it	is	composed.	In	this	concluding	segment,	we’ll	present	more	of 	his
views	on	the	yield	curve	and	its	relationship	to	economic	growth,	corporate	prof its,	and,	ultimately,
U.S.	equity	prices.

But	f irst	we	of fer	an	update	on	the	curve.	In	the	ensuing	days	since	Part	1	was	published,	the
slope	of 	the	U.S.	Treasury	yield	curve	f lattened	even	further,	to	64	basis	points,	as	of 	November
16.	The	curve	remains	near	its	f lattest	since	September	2007.
	

Chart	1.	Flat	City:	The	U.S.	Treasury	Yield	Curve	Remains	Near	Multiyear	Lows
U.S.	Treasury	two-year–10-year	yield	curve	slope,	January	4,	2016–November	16,	2017
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Source:	Bloomberg.

Performance	quoted	above	is	historical.	Past	performance	is	not	a	reliable	indicator	or	guarantee	of	future

results.	The	historical	data	are	f or	illustrative	purposes	only,	do	not	represent	the	perf ormance	of 	any	specif ic

portf olio	managed	by	Lord	Abbett	or	any	particular	investment,	and	are	not	intended	to	predict	or	depict	f uture	results.

	

As	we	pointed	out	last	time,	a	f lattening	yield	curve	doesn’t	always	mean	that	expectations	for
future	short-term	rates	are	being	revised	downward.	That’s	because	there	are	two	distinct
components	to	the	yield	curve:	risk-neutral	yield,	which	represents	market	expectations	of 	future
short-term	rates,	and	the	term	premium,	which	represents	market	uncertainty	around	those
expectations.	We	showed	that	the	majority	of 	the	recent	f lattening	of 	the	yield	curve	is	estimated
to	have	been	due	to	a	f lattening	of 	the	term	premium	as	opposed	to	a	decline	in	the	risk-neutral
yield.	According	to	Martini,	a	f lattening	of 	the	yield	curve	due	to	declining	relative	long-term
uncertainty	should	have	very	dif ferent	implications	for	the	expected	growth	of 	U.S.	gross	domestic
product	(GDP),	rather	than	a	decline	due	to	falling	expectations	about	future	short	rates.

We	also	previously	noted	that	many	investors	hold	to	the	notion	that	a	f lattening	yield	curve	signals
future	economic	weakness.	But	Martini	says	that	the	relationship	between	changes	in	short-term
interest	rates	and	changes	in	U.S.	GDP)	growth	and	corporate	earnings	appears	to	have	evolved
over	time.

Why	is	that?		In	answer,	we	think	a	look	at	recent	U.S.	economic	history	is	in	order.	Martini	says
f inancial	deregulation	that	culminated	with	the	ef fective	bypassing	of 	interest-rate	ceilings	by	U.S.
banks	in	the	late	1970s	“broke	the	linkage	between	the	slope	of 	the	yield	curve,	GDP	growth
expectations,	and	stock	returns.”	Prior	to	that,	the	U.S.	Federal	Reserve’s	control	over	short-term
rates,	combined	with	interest-rate	ceilings	imposed	on	checking	and	savings	accounts,	gave
policymakers	a	very	ef fective	mechanism	for	controlling	the	business	cycle.	This	led,	Martini	says,
“to	a	very	predictable	linkage	between	the	slope	of 	the	yield	curve	and	future	economic	and
corporate	earnings	growth.”

The	tight	relationship	that	existed	before	1980	is	why	many	analysts	and	investors	continue	to
believe	that	a	f lattening	yield	curve	is	a	valuable	leading	indicator;	but,	as	Martini	notes,	“the
mechanism	that	created	that	relationship	disappeared	af ter	deregulation.”	Thus,	Martini	says,	“a
f lattening	of 	the	risk-neutral	curve	shouldn’t	be	taken	as	a	negative	signal	for	stock	prices.”



3

Just	how	has	the	relationship	between	the	risk-neutral	curve	and	stock	returns	changed	over	time?
And	what	happens	when	you	take	the	term	premium	into	account?		Using	regression	analysis	to
gauge	these	relationships	over	the	past	55	years	reveals	some	surprising	information.	Chart	2
depicts	the	degree	to	which	a	100	basis-point	f lattening	had	a	negative	ef fect	on	stock	prices	over
the	past	55	years	for	both	the	yield-neutral	and	term-premium	curves.	The	degree	to	which	the
yield	curve	change	af fects	stocks	is	indicated	by	the	coef f icient;	for	example,	in	the	case	of 	the
risk-neutral	curve	for	1962–2017,	a	100	basis-point	f lattening	would	result	in	a	roughly	3%	decline
in	stock	prices.
	

Chart	2.	What’s	the	Historical	Linkage	between	the	Components	of	the	Yield	Curve
and	U.S.	Stocks?
Regressions	of	monthly	stock	returns	on	lagged	changes	(curve	changes	in	preceding	month,
stock	price	changes	in	current	month)	for	the	indicated	periods

Source:	Lord	Abbett.	Data	f or	2017	are	year	to	date	through	October	31.	The	data	depict	regressions	of 	monthly	stock

returns	(as	represented	by	the	S&P	500 	Index)	on	lagged	changes	(yield	curve	changes	in	preceding	month,	stock

price	changes	in	current	month)	f or	the	indicated	periods.	Both	curves	in	the	illustration	are	derived	f rom	the	two-year-

to	10-year	U.S.	Treasury	yield	curve.	Risk-neutral	yield	refers	to	current	expectations	f or	f uture	short-term	rates,

while	the	term	premium	ref lects	uncertainty	around	those	expectations.	Coef f icient	represents	the	decline	in	stock

prices	expected	when	the	indicated	yield	curve	f lattens	by	100	points	(f or	example,	in	the	case	of 	the	risk-neutral

curve	f or	1962-2017,	a	100	basis	point	f lattening	would	result	in	an	approximately	3%	decline	in	stock	prices).	A	t-

statistic,	or	t-stat,	gauges	how	likely	it	is	that	a	measured	ef f ect	is	due	to	chance	alone.	For	example,	the	t-statistic	of

3.05	f or	the	1962-2017	period	indicates	that	there	is	only	a	0.11%	chance	that	the	0.03	coef f icient	between	changes

in	the	slope	of 	the	risk	neutral	yield	curve	and	changes	in	the	value	of 	the	stock	market	index	is,	in	reality,	zero	or

negative.	The	smaller	the	t-statistic,	the	greater	the	probability	that	the	true	coef f icient	is	actually	zero,	i.e.	there	is

no	relationship	between	the	two	variables,	and	the	larger	the	t-statistic	the	smaller	the	chance	that	there	is	no

relationship.

Performance	quoted	above	is	historical.	Past	performance	is	not	a	reliable	indicator	or	guarantee	of	future

results.	The	historical	data	are	f or	illustrative	purposes	only,	do	not	represent	the	perf ormance	of 	any	specif ic

portf olio	managed	by	Lord	Abbett	or	any	particular	investment,	and	are	not	intended	to	predict	or	depict	f uture	results.

®
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In	looking	solely	at	the	overall	record	for	1962-2017,	the	evidence	would	seem	to	indicate	that	a
f lattening	risk-neutral	curve	pref igures	stock-market	declines.		But	the	picture	changes	greatly	on
closer	examination.	For	the	risk-neutral	curve,	notes	Martini,	the	relationship	between	curve
f lattening	and	stock-price	declines	was	very	strong	before	1979—when	bank	deposit	rates	were
deregulated.	“It	has	been	nonexistent	since	1985,”	Martini	says.	“Thus,	it	is	no	longer	possible	to
draw	the	simple	conclusion	that	a	f latter	risk-neutral	yield	curve	should	be	expected	to	drive	stock
prices	lower.”

What	about	the	“other”	yield	curve?	The	coef f icient	on	changes	in	the	slope	of 	the	term	premium	in
any	of 	the	measured	periods	“is	not	statistically	signif icant,”	says	Martini.

“We	believe	the	current	yield	curve	f lattening	is	non-threatening	to	the	equity	market	because	it
has	been	driven	by	the	estimated	term	premium	portion	as	opposed	to	downward	revisions	to
future	short	rate	expectations,”	Martini	concludes,	“and	because	a	f lattening	risk-neutral	yield
curve	is	no	longer	strongly	associated	with	falling	stock	prices.”	

	

A	Note	about	Risk:	The	value	of 	investments	in	equity	securities	will	f luctuate	in	response	to	general	economic

conditions	and	to	changes	in	the	prospects	of 	particular	companies	and/or	sectors	in	the	economy.	

Forecasts	and	projections	are	based	on	current	market	conditions	and	are	subject	to	change	without	notice.

Projections	should	not	be	considered	a	guarantee.

This	article	may	contain	assumptions	that	are	“f orward-looking	statements,”	which	are	based	on	certain	assumptions

of 	f uture	events.	Actual	events	are	dif f icult	to	predict	and	may	dif f er	f rom	those	assumed.	There	can	be	no	assurance

that	f orward-looking	statements	will	materialize	or	that	actual	returns	or	results	will	not	be	materially	dif f erent	f rom

those	described	here.

Statements	concerning	f inancial	market	trends	are	based	on	current	market	conditions,	which	will	f luctuate.	There	is

no	guarantee	that	markets	will	perf orm	in	a	similar	manner	under	similar	conditions	in	the	f uture.	Past	perf ormance	is

not	a	guarantee	or	a	reliable	indicator	of 	f uture	results.

Yield	curve	is	a	line	that	plots	the	interest	rates,	at	a	set	point	in	time,	of 	bonds	having	equal	credit	quality,	but

dif f ering	maturity	dates.	One	such	comparison	involves	the	two-year	and	10-year	U.S.	Treasury	debt.	This	yield	curve

is	used	as	a	benchmark	f or	other	debt	in	the	market,	such	as	mortgage	rates	or	bank	lending	rates.	The	curve	is	also

used	to	predict	changes	in	economic	output	and	growth.

The	information	provided	herein	is	not	directed	at	any	investor	or	category	of 	investors	and	is	provided	solely	as

general	inf ormation	about	our	products	and	services	and	to	otherwise	provide	general	investment	education.	No

information	contained	herein	should	be	regarded	as	a	suggestion	to	engage	in	or	ref rain	f rom	any	investment-related

course	of 	action	as	Lord,	Abbett	&	Co	LLC	(and	its	af f iliates,	“Lord	Abbett”)	is	not	undertaking	to	provide	impartial

investment	advice,	act	as	an	impartial	adviser,	or	give	advice	in	a	f iduciary	capacity	with	respect	to	the	materials

presented	herein.	If 	you	are	an	individual	retirement	investor,	contact	your	f inancial	advisor	or	other	non-Lord	Abbett

f iduciary	about	whether	any	given	investment	idea,	strategy,	product,	or	service	described	herein	may	be	appropriate

for	your	circumstances.

The	opinions	in	Market	View	are	as	of 	the	date	of 	publication,	are	subject	to	change	based	on	subsequent

developments,	and	may	not	ref lect	the	views	of 	the	f irm	as	a	whole.	The	material	is	not	intended	to	be	relied	upon	as

a	f orecast,	research,	or	investment	advice,	is	not	a	recommendation	or	of f er	to	buy	or	sell	any	securities	or	to	adopt

any	investment	strategy,	and	is	not	intended	to	predict	or	depict	the	perf ormance	of 	any	investment.	Readers	should
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not	assume	that	investments	in	companies,	securities,	sectors,	and/or	markets	described	were	or	will	be	prof itable.

Investing	involves	risk,	including	possible	loss	of 	principal.	This	document	is	prepared	based	on	the	inf ormation	Lord

Abbett	deems	reliable;	however,	Lord	Abbett	does	not	warrant	the	accuracy	and	completeness	of 	the	inf ormation.

Investors	should	consult	with	a	f inancial	advisor	prior	to	making	an	investment	decision.	

	

Investors	should	carefully	consider	the	investment	objectives,	risks,	charges	and	expenses	of
the	Lord	Abbett	Funds.	This	and	other	important	information	is	contained	in	the	fund's
summary	prospectus	and/or	prospectus.	To	obtain	a	prospectus	or	summary	prospectus	on	any
Lord	Abbett	mutual	fund,	you	can	click	here	or	contact	your	investment	professional	or	Lord
Abbett	Distributor	LLC	at	888-522-2388.	Read	the	prospectus	carefully	before	you	invest	or
send	money.

Not	FDIC-Insured.	May	lose	value.	Not	guaranteed	by	any	bank.	Copyright	©	2017	Lord,	Abbett	&
Co.	LLC.	All	rights	reserved.	Lord	Abbett	mutual	funds	are	distributed	by	Lord	Abbett
Distributor	LLC.	For	U.S.	residents	only.	

The	information	provided	is	not	directed	at	any	investor	or	category	of	investors	and	is
provided	solely	as	general	information	about	Lord	Abbett’s	products	and	services	and	to
otherwise	provide	general	investment	education.		None	of	the	information	provided	should	be
regarded	as	a	suggestion	to	engage	in	or	refrain	from	any	investment-related	course	of	action
as	neither	Lord	Abbett	nor	its	affiliates	are	undertaking	to	provide	impartial	investment	advice,
act	as	an	impartial	adviser,	or	give	advice	in	a	fiduciary	capacity.			If	you	are	an	individual
retirement	investor,	contact	your	financial	advisor	or	other	fiduciary	about	whether	any	given
investment	idea,	strategy,	product	or	service	may	be	appropriate	for	your	circumstances.


